
Ancient Degree of Mark Master Masons of England and Wales 

Province of Cornwall 

 

 

 

R.W.Bro. Kevin John Hicks 

Provincial Grand Master for the Province of Cornwall 

 
 
 
 

Dear Sir and Brother, 
Your attendance is requested at a Virtual Business Meeting, as permitted under the 

special circumstances Provisions in the Constitutions & Regulations of the Order, of The 
Provincial Grand Lodge of Mark Master Masons, Province of Cornwall to be held on 

Saturday 8th May 2021 in lieu of the scheduled meeting to have been held on that date. 

 

The meeting will be open from 10.00 for you to join.  

The Provincial Grand Master will call the meeting to order at 11.00am.  
 

Login information for the meeting will be circulated to all those who have 
preregistered using the “Registration Button in the email, or by contacting the 

Provincial Grand Secretary,  
Please do not share the Meeting login information, also please ensure you use your 

full name when logging in to Zoom, to enable us to easily identify those entering 
the meeting space. 

The business of the meeting will be to consider items as per the Paper of Business 
on Page 1 of this notice. 

Yours sincerely and fraternally, 
W.Bro. S.J. Trevains G.J.D. Provincial Grand Secretary.     
It is requested that all those joining the meeting are to wear a white shirt and 
Provincial Tie, No Regalia is to be worn. 
 
 

V.W.Bro. P.F. Johns P.G.J.O. 

Deputy Provincial Grand Master 

W.Bro. P.J. Furness P.A.G.D.C 
Assistant Provincial Grand Master 
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 Paper of Business 

1. R.W. Bro. Kevin John Hicks Provincial Grand Master, will declare the 
meeting open at 11.00am 

2. To read the Permission to hold the Virtual Business Meeting. 

3. To put for confirmation the Minutes of Virtual Business Meeting of 
Provincial Grand Lodge, held on Saturday, 26th September 2020, which 
are on Pages 2 – 8 of this agenda. 

4. To pay tribute to departed merit. 

5. To re-elect the Provincial Grand Treasurer. 

6. To re-elect the Accounts Examiners. 

7. To receive the Report of the Provincial Grand Treasurer (Page 9). 

8. To receive an update from the Provincial Grand Charity Steward. of the 
Cornwall Mark Benevolent Association and Cornwall Mark Foundation 
(Page 10). 

9. To receive the update of the Provincial Grand Almoner (Page 11 &12). 

10. To reappoint Brethren to Mark Provincial Grand Rank. 

12. To reappoint Brethren to Provincial Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank. 

13. To receive an update and thank you from ISight Cornwall 

14. To receive a short address from the Provincial Grand Master. 

15. To receive an update from R.W.Bro. Stephen Davison Assistant Grand 
Master 

16. Closing prayer by Provincial Grand Chaplain. 

17. R.W.Bro. Kevin John Hicks Provincial Grand Master, will declare the 
meeting closed. 
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Minutes of the Virtual Provincial Business Meeting held on Saturday 26th 
September in lieu of the regular meeting scheduled to have been held on Saturday 
9th May 2020 during the General Suspension of Masonic Activity arising from the 
Covid-19 Pandemic. 

R.W. Bro. Kevin John Hicks Provincial Grand Master declared the meeting open at 
precisely 11.00am. 

Present: - R.W. Bro. Kevin John Hicks Provincial Grand Master, V.W.Bro. Peter 
Frederick Johns Deputy Provincial Grand Master, W.Bro. Peter John Furness 
Assistant Provincial Grand Master. 

R.W.Bro. G.F.W. Isaac Past Provincial Grand Master; R.W.Bro. B M Hocking, 
V.W.Bro. A.R. Morby Past Deputy Provincial Grand Masters; other Past Grand Lodge 
Officers, Present and Past Provincial Grand Lodge Officers; Masters, Past Masters, 
Wardens, Overseers and Brethren. (A total of 95 in attendance) 

Among the Distinguished Brethren – R.W.Bro. Ryan A. Williams Grand Secretary 

The letter of permission to hold the Virtual Business Meeting was read by the 
Provincial Grand Secretary and is attached hereafter to these minutes. 

The Minutes of the Provincial Grand Lodge held on the 11th of May 2019 were 
confirmed by the meeting. This was proposed by W.Bro. Mike Pritchard, Provincial 
Grand Deputy Secretary and Seconded by W.Bro. Trevor Conroy, Provincial Grand 
Assistant Secretary. 

The Past Assistant Provincial Grand Master Christopher Hawkey paid tribute to 
‘Departed Merit’ and a Blessing was given by the Provincial Grand Chaplain. 

Election of Provincial Grand Treasurer. W.Bro. Kevin Dower of Three Grand 
Principles Lodge No. 879, being the only nomination, was duly elected as the 
Provincial Grand Treasurer. He was thanked by the R.W. Provincial Grand Master 
for his hard work especially in getting the Province performing online banking. 

Election of Account Examiners. W.Bro. Anthony Griffiths of St Michael’s Lodge     
No. 175 and W.Bro. Christopher Semmens of Love and Honour Lodge No. 94, being 
the only nominations, were elected as the two Account Examiners. Both were 
thanked by the R.W. Provincial Grand Master for their hard work. 
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The report of the Provincial Grand Treasurer, W.Bro. K.A.J. Dower, for the year 
ending 31st August 2019 was then presented. It was proposed by W.Bro. Mike 
Pritchard, Provincial Grand Deputy Secretary and Seconded by W.Bro. Trevor 
Conroy, Provincial Grand Assistant Secretary that they be adopted and confirmed 
by the meeting. 

The Provincial Grand Charity Steward W. Bro J.E.F. Mills presented his report for the 
year ending 31st December 2019. It was proposed by W.Bro. Mike Pritchard, 
Provincial Grand Deputy Secretary and Seconded by W.Bro. Trevor Conroy, 
Provincial Grand Assistant Secretary that they be adopted and confirmed by the 
meeting with thanks to the Provincial Charity Steward and the Auditors. 

The Deputy Provincial Grand Master V.W.Bro. Peter Frederick Johns presented a list 
of members awarded collarettes by the Mark Benevolent Fund and thanked all the 
Brethren for their continued support. 

The Provincial Grand Almoner’s report was received from W.Bro. Alan Odgers. 

The R.W. Provincial Grand Master Confirmed W.Bro. Kingsley Wright of Fortitude 
Lodge No 78, W.Bro. Brian Roach of Tregenna Lodge No 787 and W.Bro. Colin 
Adams of St Nicholas Lodge No 1188, as recipients of the Provincial Grand Masters 
Certificate of Service to Mark Masonry. The PGM thanked them for their long 
service to the Mark. 

The R.W. Provincial Grand Master confirmed the reappointment of V.W.Bro. Peter 
Frederick Johns as Deputy Provincial Grand Master thanking him for his support. 

The R.W. Provincial Grand Master confirmed the appointment of W.Bro. Peter John 
Furness as Assistant Provincial Grand Master. He then thanked W.Bro. Christopher 
John Hawkey the Past Assistant Provincial Grand Master for all the hard work and 
dedication over the years. 

 The R.W. Provincial Grand Master confirmed the appointments to Active Provincial 
Grand Rank, Past Provincial Grand Rank, Promotions and Provincial Royal Ark 
Mariner Grand Rank. 

The R.W. Provincial Grand Master addressed the Brethren: 
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The R.W. Provincial Grand Master opened his address by urging all of the Brethren 
to act upon two of the fundamentals of Freemasonry, Brotherly Love and Charity. 
Thanks were expressed to the Mark Provincial and Grand Lodge Executive for all 
their considerable hard work during this unprecedented time, of particular note the 
Monthly Newsletters and the Cornwall Mark Masons website.                                        
A survey had been put together for sending to all members and the R.W. Provincial 
Grand Master asked all the Brethren to support it by completing it as soon as 
possible. The survey will give an indication of the general feeling of the Brethren 
with respect to returning to normal business. 

Zoom meetings have been very successful at Provincial and Grand level and the 
R.W. Provincial Grand Master asked that all Lodges consider having social/business 
meetings with those members who are able to make use of this platform, but not 
to forget about those who may not be so IT capable and maintain contact by phone. 

A copy of the address is attached to these minutes. 

The R.W. Provincial Grand Master introduced the Grand Secretary, R.W. Bro Ryan 
Williams, who addressed the Brethren: 

The R.W. Grand Secretary conveyed the good wishes of the Grand Master to all 
present. It has been a turbulent period for Masonry since March and there is 
nothing to refer to as to how to conduct our business, there is no handbook to 
guide us. He had checked back through the archives and found little to go on and 
Grand Lodge have been working hard to develop policies using the Book of 
Constitutions for guidance. On the 17th of March a general suspension was issued, 
which was reviewed in July with a decision to allow it to expire on the 17th of July. 
As the future was uncertain it did not make sense to extend the suspension further 
as this could lead to loosing members as time goes by. Some Lodges had resumed 
at that time, but this was very regional with the South East having resumed most 
meetings but Wales and the South West unable to do so. Guidance on holding 
Virtual Business Meeting (VBMs) was issued and this has proved very successful at 
Lodge and Provincial level. It is not about being rule bound and 

inflexible, more about keeping the business of Lodges going. With the “rule of 6” 
being introduced, this put a different slant on things and although the Craft and 
Royal Arch allow the Tyler/Janitor to be an additional to the 6. 
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within the Lodge/Chapter, the Mark stipulated that “6 means 6” but the Tyler may 
double up as an Officer inside the Temple. VBMs came in earlier in the year and 
have proved very successful and well used allowing Lodges to transact important 
administrative tasks, it also means we get to see each other and chat, however we 
must not forget those who are not so IT enabled and must think about maintaining 
contact with them as well. Grand Lodge were looking at Retention and Recruitment 
and have made some adjustments to fees, a freeze on any increase in Annual dues 
for the year, Registration fee reduced by half and Joining fees also reduced by half. 
The attrition rate of memberships this year was far better than expected with the 
numbers of members only down by 2.25 % and the number of memberships down 
by only 2%. Royal Ark Mariner numbers were members down by 1.5% and 
memberships down by only 2%. These figures were less than the average annual 
figures. A new process had been put in place for Resignations, which now involves 
the Provincial Grand Master contacting those who have expressed their wish to 
resign, guidance for which had been issued recently, and it is hoped that this may 
well reduce the number of resignations. R.W. Bro. Kevin John Hicks Provincial Grand 
Master has joined the board of trustees for the MBF, and the MBF have been 
supporting organisations recently which are Covid related. The MBF were now 
looking at future major grant projects and not specifically looking for one large 
ticket but may look to fund a number of key organisations. The Grand Secretary 
also thanked the brethren for their continued support of the MBF and 
congratulated those who had been awarded collarettes. Thanks were expressed to 
all of the Lodge Almoners and Charity Stewards for their hard work. Masonry is 
facing its toughest time and we have to look forward and be optimistic. The Grand 
Secretary thanked the R.W. Provincial Grand Master for inviting him to address the 
Brethren and opened the floor to any questions. 

The R.W. Provincial Grand Master thanked the Grand Secretary for a very 
informative address and for all the hard work that MMH were doing for the Order. 
In summing up the R.W. Provincial Grand Master welcomed all the Active Provincial 
Officers and thanked the outgoing Active Provincial Officers for their support over 
the last year. The R.W. Provincial Grand Master called for us all to support the 
young and the old and to be the “Mark Community”. 

 The R.W. Provincial Grand Master called upon the Provincial Grand Chaplain for a 
closing prayer. 

R.W. Bro. Kevin John Hicks Provincial Grand Master declared the meeting closed at 
11.50am. 
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The Grand Secretary has advised a short address today, so I will talk quickly. 

Brethren, I am now, as you know in my Seventh year as your Provincial Grand 
Master, and what an unsettling year it has been so far. The pandemic is probably 
the most serious threat to Masonry in generations, but I ask you all to act on the 
fundamentals of freemasonry at this time, Brotherly Love and Charity.                  

The past few months have been very hard on us all, but I would particularly like to 
thank the Provincial and Grand Lodge executives for their amazing efforts during 
this time, and particularly the Grand Secretary and his “Special Circumstances” 
approach to the book of constitutions, which has led to, at least, some form of 
Masonry and is much appreciated by us all. 

We are experiencing a very difficult time in the history of freemasonry which is 
likely to continue for some time, and I ask you all to be patient and diligent. 
Hopefully you have seen that your Provincial Executive, and our Grand Lodge 
Executive, are fully aware of the problems you are all experiencing and are working 
extremely hard to make the various transitions to a “new way”, as seamless as 
possible. To continue that effort, I have asked that the Province conducts a survey 
in order to gauge your thoughts on Mark Masonry and how Covid 19 will affect you 
all going forward. This survey will be sent to ALL members over this weekend and I 
ask for your support in completing it. 

I also express my thanks on behalf of all the brethren to all the Mark executive for 
their considerable hard work, and particularly the Secretariat for the production of 

 the extremely professional monthly Newsletters, of which our Provincial secretary 
has, along with others, had a major input, and also the refreshing of the Provincial 
website which also is very professional (Thank you Trevor). 

Over the past year, yet again, we have experienced many highlights including 
Provincial workings, advancing two Craft Assistant PGM’s, presentations to the 
Sowenna appeal on behalf of the MBF and the Province totalling £13k, and many 
other donations to local charities totalling £23k, and we also had a wonderful 
service in Truro Cathedral at the official dedication of the St John Ambulance 
support vehicle and recently we help a Provincial golf tournament organised by Rob 
Brook which raised almost £800.Thank you Rob. 
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I thank, as usual each individual Lodges executive for all their hard work at this very 
difficult time but I do ask all Lodge secretaries to consider at least a Social Zoom or 
a business meeting on your Lodge meeting days, it is vital that we all keep in 
contact with each other at this time, and I ask you all not to forget those brethren 
who don’t or can’t embrace I.T. 

It has been a great pleasure to reappoint my Deputy Provincial Grand Master 
V.W.Bro. Peter Johns and to appoint my new Assistant Provincial Grand Master W. 
Bro Peter Furness and I look forward to working with them to make this Province 
stronger. 

I also thank W Bro Chris Hawkey for his brilliant service as Assistant PGM over the 
last six years and hopefully I will be able to thank him properly at the St Columba 
centenary meeting whenever it is held, and I look forward to continuing to work 
with him in his new role. 

Brethren I also welcome the presence of some of our new advancees today. 
Welcome to the Mark degree brethren, I hope you have many years’ enjoyment in 
this wonderful order of ours. I assure you it’s going to get a lot better, eventually. 

I also once again thank the outgoing team of Provincial Officers for their support 
and commitment during this curtailed year. It has been another very memorable 
year in attending the many Provincial visits and Installations in record numbers. 

I also congratulate those Brethren who have been given first appointments or 
promoted in Provincial Grand Lodge in May which as you now know will now be for 
two years. I look forward to their support for myself, the Deputy and Assistant PGM 
and those Brethren representing me. I also welcome those who would have 
received my certificate of service to Mark Masonry, I thank you for your service and 
I as I said earlier will present your certificates sometime in the future. 

I confirm to Provincial Grand Lodge that Grand Lodge this year the MW the Grand 
Master has been pleased to confer three new first appointments, Adrian Waters, 
Jim Redman and James Wonacott. all who have done great service behind the 
scenes. 

Also, well-deserved promotions to PGJO for Peter Cheeseman our very capable and 
hardworking Past Provincial Charity Steward and of course to our Provincial 
Secretary to the rank of active Junior Deacon, which is likely to be for two years, 
Well done all. 
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I would also again congratulate John Penpraze and again Simon Trevains on their 
promotion to Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank last December, again very well 
deserved. This years Royal Ark Mariner appointments are out today, does either of 
them have something to say? Post a bit slow in Cornwall. 

Brethren at this stage I would like to welcome again our very hardworking Grand 
Secretary Rt Worshipful Ryan Williams who will give us a SHORT report and I gather 
will answer questions. 

Thank you, Grand Secretary, and for those of you that look at our website “Cornwall 
Mark Masons” I would recommend, under the news section the tour of 86 St James 
given by Dan Heath, its very informative and for the eagle eyed of you will be able 
to see the Cornish Provincial Window in the main Temple. 

That’s its brethren, hopefully next year we can have a more regular meeting, thank 
you once again for your attendance on this Zoom meeting here today. In deciding 
to hold this meeting today I considered several factors, but the overriding purpose 
was not necessarily a Masonic one. It is crucial for our own personal and our 
family’s wellbeing that we converse and interact either by Phone, email or Zoom 
type media to ALL our members. I propose therefore to hold Social Provincial Zoom 
meetings at least a Bimonthly going forward until restrictions are relaxed. 

That’s its Brethren. May the Great Overseer of the Universe bless you all and give 
me the strength, wisdom and understanding to lead this wonderful Province of ours 
and brethren BE SAFE. 

I call upon The Provincial Grand Chaplain 

 

 

I now declare Provincial Grand Lodge closed 
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Provincial Treasurers Report for 2020-2021 
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Provincial Charity Stewards Report 2020-2021 

 

 

Cornwall Mark Benevolent Association

Receipts and Payments Account
Receipts 2020 2019 Payments 2020 2019
Donations

Brethren 8539.50 8218.50 Grants to Widows & BrethrenBrethren 1050.00 2080.00
Mark Lodges 4362.01 6620.80 Mark Benevolent Fund Collarets17541.06 16078.59
RAM Lodges 250.00 650.00 Craft Festival 2024 0.00 5000.00

Provincial Grand Lodge 461.50 1460.20 Administration Expenses 0.00 30.50
Tax Refund 1278.94 1804.66 New Ties Purchase 0.00 5985.90
Regalia Bank 1000.00 1100.00 0.00 9292.03
Kent Badge Sales 90.00 240.00 940.00 480.00

680.27 685.05 0.00 0.00
Other Deposits Interest 191.10 486.68 Accountants Fees 840.00 240.00

0.00 839.40 Transfer to CMF C.M.F 1500.00 0.00
1850.00 1430.00 Tresillian Singers 0.00 100.00

0.00 6.83 Ball / Concert monies to CMF             240.00cert to CMF 0.00 240.00
1610.00 1987.00 Golf Day Profit to CMF 0.00 513.05

Mitchell/Rutter Legacy 0.00 309292.03 Golf Day Costs 0.00 702.45
HistoryBook Sales  80.00 35.00 Kent Badges 0.00 500.00
Provincial Ball 2019 0.00 130.00 Miscellaneous Refunds 0.00 100.00
Concert 2019 41.00 110.00 East Lancashire Badges 500.00 0.00
Golf Day 2019 0.00 1215.50
Cufflinks and Token Sales 80.00 0.00
Balance brought forward 409044.33 114075.20 Balance carried forward 407187.59 409044.33

429558.65 450386.85 429558.65 450386.85

Balance Sheet
Reserves 2020 2019 Assets 2020 2019
General Fund 407187.59 409044.33 Bank & Cash Balances

Deposits 372485.05 371614.16
   Current Account No 1 30210.40 32889.53
   Current Account No 2 4475.56 4524.06
   Cash 16.58 16.58

407187.59 409044.33 407187.59 409044.33

Cornwall Mark Foundation

Receipts and Payments Account
Receipts 2020 2019 Payments 2020 2019
Donations  

Mark Lodges 1125.00 4844.00 Bodmin Memory Café 500.00  
RAM Lodges 550.00 1800.00 Falmouth Church Guides 500.00  

Investment Income 0.00 3.92 Man Down 500.00
Provincial Ball 0.00 1130.00 500.00

0.00 100.00 500.00
Concert 2019 0.00 1564.10 500.00
Legacy Transfer 0.00 9292.03 500.00
Golf Day 1435.00 513.05 500.00
Transfer from CMBA 1500.00 0.00 500.00
Member Personal Donations 400.00 500.00

500.00
5000.00
1000.00
2000.00

Hi 5 Talk Café 500.00
500.00

St Austell Town Band 500.00
Kilkhampton P S Ltd 500.00
Mt Edgcumbe Hospice 500.00
Clear 500.00
Port Isaac Village Hall 500.00
Macular Society 500.00
169 Squadron ATC 500.00
iSight Cornwall 500.00
NHS Treliske Covid Appeal 1000.00
NHS Derriford Covid Appeal 500.00
Trelya 500.00
GOFA 500.00
White Gold 500.00
Merlin Golf Club 644.00
St Erme Community Centre 0.00 289.60
Concert Pasties 0.00 143.00

8000.00
Balance brought forward 19235.16 8420.66 2101.16 19235.16

24245.16 27667.76 24245.16 27667.76

Balance Sheet
Reserves 2020 2019 Assets 2020 2019
General Fund 2101.16 19235.16 General Fund 2101.16 19235.16

Goonown Playing Field Assn

Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2020

Legacy balance to CMF.Fdation

Wardens Shop 2018/19
Mark 100 Club

Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2020

Miscellaneous

Mark 100 Club Prizes
Scratch Cards PrizesLegacy Money Interest

Balance carried forward

Concert 2018

St Ives under 11s AFC

Merlin M.S. Centre

New Tie Sales

Curnow School Assn
Sowenna

Stithians Rainbow Guides

Donations Approved

Falmouth Scouts
Walker Lines Gym
Falmouth Greenbank Rowing
Chy Sawel Project

Penhaligons Friends

Motor Neurone Assn
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Provincial Almoners Report 2020-2021 

Well as we move into twelve months without any masonic activity, we must all 
wonder what Freemasonry is going to be like when we do eventually resume. I 
personally hope that Grand Lodge will hold their nerve and not dash head-long into 
re-opening at the absolute earliest date. I think that the Brethren must have 
confidence in the  

Hygiene and preventive measures that their respective Lodge Trustees or Managers 
have put in place. Unless sensible efforts are made, wives and families are going to 
be very uneasy about allowing us as a generality to return. I think CONFIDENCE is 
the watchword! of course with the Covid vaccine up-take nationally, I think that all 
of us are pinning our hopes that we may have. some resistance to withstand the 
dreaded ‘bug’, I hope that Lodges will suggest that only Brethren who have had the 
vaccinations be allowed to attend. I say this because I read that there are significant 
numbers who have refused them; I for one would not want to be put at risk mixing 
with them. 

On the family side, should the worst happen, such as bereavement, medical 
diagnosis, loss of income it is hoped that our members would know where to 
receive help should they need or want it. I think that last phrase is very important 
‘should they need or want it’. I have now spoken to a number of members and their 
dependants and have offered assistance should they so require, and I have to say 
very few do actually request help. It could be pride and self-reliance that does not 
let them ask for help. So, I see it as beholden on all of us to try to make any 
potential recipients aware of the depth and help available from the MBF and of 
course the Masonic Charitable Foundation, and also the confidentiality in the 
manner that we conduct our roles. I draw special attention here to Mental Health 
issues and to always bear in mind that the Masonic Charitable Foundation have a 
specific set-up to deal with this illness which the Mark Charities do not; so be 
conscious that liaison with the particular brother’s Craft Lodge Almoner might be a 
positive action to help the Brother. 

I continue to receive constant help from V.W.Bro’ s Peter Johns and Ray Lewry who 
have developed a close liaison with their area Almoners, as I have with mine. I 
thank them for their assistance and feel that we have a fairly good overview of the 
vulnerable members within our ranks right now and that generally their local 
Almoners are watchful of them. 
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We are aware, of course, of the loss of several members, some very prominent, in 
many cases due to ‘Tempus Fugit’ but, generally speaking, I am glad to say that as a 
Province we have not done too badly regarding Covid – so far. I guess we must keep 
enforcing the knowledge of the risk the dreaded virus can pose and always take 
care. Encourage the vaccinations uptake. 

I am always available to try to assist if required brethren – you have but to ask. 

 

Alan Odgers, P.G.S.D. 

Provincial Mark Grand Almoner 
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 To Confirm the Reappointment of Brethren to  

Active Provincial Grand Rank for 2021 

 
 

Provincial Grand  Senior Warden  W.Bro. Graham   Jose 1367
  Provincial Grand  Junior Warden  W.Bro.  Graham  Hooper  275 

Provincial Grand  Master Overseer  W.Bro. Keith Taylor 1231 

Provincial Grand  Senior Overseer  W.Bro. Anthony  Philp 879 

Provincial Grand  Junior Overseer  W.Bro. Geoffrey Grenfell 404 

Provincial Grand  Chaplain  W.Bro. Peter Blackwell-Smyth 1680 

Provincial Grand  Treasurer  W.Bro. Kevin Dower 879 

Provincial Grand  Registrar  W.Bro. Andrew Matthews 404 

Provincial Grand  Secretary  W.Bro. Simon Trevains 1188 

Provincial Grand  Director of Ceremonies  W.Bro. Christopher Hawkey 700 

Provincial Grand  Almoner  W.Bro. Alan Odgers 101 

Provincial Grand  Charity Steward  W.Bro. John Mills 1514 

Provincial Grand  Inspector of Works  W.Bro. Stephen Duke 1231 

Provincial Grand  Sword Bearer  W.Bro. Johnny Wakem 1030 

Provincial Grand  Deputy Chaplain  W.Bro. James Wonnacott 1030 

Provincial Grand  Deputy Secretary  W.Bro. Michael Pritchard 1023 

Provincial Grand  Deputy Director of Ceremonies  W.Bro. Adrian Waters 1023 

Provincial Grand  Senior Deacon  W.Bro. Nicholas Underhill 379 

Provincial Grand  Senior Deacon  W.Bro. Trevor  Dawes 1680 

Provincial Grand  Junior Deacon  W.Bro. Norman Sheldon 1605 

Provincial Grand  Junior Deacon  W.Bro. Christopher Brown 417 

Provincial Grand  Assistant Chaplain  W.Bro. Angus Herdman 1680 

Provincial Grand  Assistant Secretary  W.Bro. Trevor Conroy 78 

Provincial Grand  Assistant Director of Ceremonies  W.Bro. John Stewart 1030 

Provincial Grand  Assistant Director of Ceremonies  W.Bro. Jonathan Bray 1437 

Provincial Grand  Organist  W.Bro. Roger Freeman 87 

Provincial Grand  Standard Bearer  W.Bro. Stephen Michell 700 

Provincial Grand  Assistant Standard Bearer  W.Bro. Jeffrey Short 1098 

Provincial Grand  Inner Guard  W.Bro. Leonard Newton 175 

Provincial Grand  Steward  W.Bro. David Furr 1437 

Provincial Grand  Tyler  W.Bro. Peter Broyd 879 
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To Confirm the Reappointment of Brethren to  

Active Provincial Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank for 2021 
 

 

Provincial Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank W.Bro.  Philip Snell 275 

Provincial Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank W.Bro.  David Bailey 351 

Provincial Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank W.Bro.  Sean  Moyse 379 

Provincial Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank W.Bro.  Nigel  Stephens 404 

Provincial Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank W.Bro.  Malcolm Page 831 

Provincial Royal Ark Mariner Grand Rank W.Bro.  Robin Haywood 879 
 

 

Our next Meeting of Provincial Grand Lodge is planned 

for 

Saturday 14th May 2022 at the Atlantic Hotel. 
 

 


